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December 20, 2021 
 
 
Interim Administrator Terry Jeffery and Board of Managers 
Riley-Purgatory-Bluff Creek Watershed District 
18681 Lake Drive East 
Chanhassen, MN 55317 
 
Re: Pioneer Trail Wetland Restoration Project – Pay Application #2 
 Barr Project # 23/27-0053.14-030 
 
Dear Terry and Board of Managers: 
 
Enclosed is the Application for Payment #2 from Sunram Construction, Inc. for work completed through 
11/30/21, on the above-referenced project. The Pioneer Trail Wetland Restoration project is located on the 
north side of Pioneer Trail just east of CSAH 101 in Chanhassen, Minnesota. The project includes blocking 
existing draintile, replacement of the surface outlet, grading within an existing wetland to increase 
floodplain storage, and restoration of land surrounding and within an existing wetland with native and 
diverse wetland and upland vegetation. 
 
The work associated with Application for Payment #2 includes: 

• Mobilization of the project 
• Control of traffic along Pioneer Trail 
• Removal of gravel driveway entering the site from Pioneer Trail 
• Removal of bituminous pavement entering the site from Pioneer Trail 
• Excavation and grading for increased floodplain storage 
• Disposal of excavated and removed materials 
• Placing straw mulch to stabilize the entire site  
• Installing drain tile and water level control structure 
• Installing storm sewer pipe and flared end sections at both ends 
• Installing riprap around flared end sections 
• Installing buffer marker signs around entire site 

 
 
Upon your review and approval, please sign three copies and return one copy to me, one copy to the 
contractor and retain the remaining copy for your files. 
 
Barr Engineering has reviewed the application for payment, confirmed that the work for which payment is 
requested has been completed, believes that the work has been completed in accordance with the terms of 
the contract with the Riley Purgatory Bluff Creek Watershed District, and is recommending payment in the 
amount of $107,722.62. Payments shall be made directly to Sunram Construction, Inc.  
 
Please call me at 952-832-2755 if you have any questions or concerns about the application for payment, 
or about any other related matters. 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Scott Sobiech, P.E.  
Barr Engineering Co. 
 
c:      Ryan Sunram, Sunram Construction, Inc.   
 
Enclosure #1 – Application for Payment 2 
Enclosure #2 – Sunram Construction, Inc. Progress Payment Request 2 
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